

APRIL 1982

ATTENTION PLEASE

The general meeting this month will be held on April 22nd at 7:30 p.m. in the Pembroke Meadow's Elementary School cafeteria. Representaives from the Rec Center will be there as well as someone to discuss IRA's. Refreshments will be served.

POOL NEWS

Traditionally the May Civic League meeting has been set aside for pool business. This time we are setting aside the April meeting for questions or suggestions concerning the use or operation of the Rec Center. We would appreciate your input. On April 25th Sunday from noon on, we'll be having a clean up party at the pool. We need as many volunteers as possible. We have a lot of general "pick up" to do, to get the pool ready for opening day May 29th. Bring a rake, a broom, a paint brush; we'll show you what to do. Any questions call Norma Jean Pope at 499-3069. The dates for the Summer Socials at the Recreation Center are: Wine and Cheese Party, Friday June 18th

Shrimp Night, Friday July 16th General Elections and Family Cook out Sunday August 22nd Mark your calendar now so you won't forget!

THANK YOU!!!

Many thanks to Mrs. Mary Sanders

who has volunteered her time to serve as Block Security Chairperson. For information on how you can have a block security meeting in your home call Mary at 497-1587. All you need is a few of your imediate neighbors and a representaive from the Va. Beach Police Department will come out and show you how you can protect yourself, your loved ones and your property from crime.

FREE MOVIE TICKETS!

Starting May 1st we will be drawing from the current list of Civic League members for two free movie tickets to The Movies at Pembroke Meadows Shopping Center. So, join the Civic League now so you will be eligible! There will be a drawing each month. The tickets have been very generously donated for this activity by The Movies at Pembroke Meadows. Thank you Movies!

ART CONTEST

Hey kids, we're having an art contest with some really great prizes! See page 2 for details.

HELP !!!

The Civic League needs someone to take Mr. John Durso's place as Treasurer of the Civic League as John is leaving the area. Please consider giving of your time to this worth while cause. For information call Mrs. Jan Coleridge at 499-7192.

	1982 CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD	
President	Jan Coleridge	499-7192
Co-Fresident	Mort Kenyon	497-3910
1st Vice President	Iee Lowder	497-3714
2nd Vice President	Mike Ash (entrence)	499-4485
3rd Vice President	Norma Jean Pope	499-3069
Treasurer	John Durso	497-9419
Recording. Secretary	Glen Allen	497-3438
Corresponding Secretary	Sherry Cooper	497-2986
Membership Secretary	Cy McIntire	497-3470
Newsletter Editor	Judy Decaire	499-3495
Past President	Stanley Weisman	499-1419
CuC.O. Represenative	C.C. Taylor	497-3773

AD'S

AEROBIC FITNESS

For men and women to music by Trim Inc. Begins March 15th at the Pembroke Courts Recreation Center. Monday and Nednesday classes in the a.m. and p.m. First class free. For information call Jean Theiss at 499-2938. PLEASE NOTE; this class is still available. However the phone number was printed incorrectly in our March issue. Our apoligies to Trim Inc.

NEW PHYSICIAN Jyoti Rao M.D. Diplomate American Board of Family Practice has opened at Suite 202, 770 Independence Circle. Phone 490-1057

DANCENTER

Dance aerobics and ballet exercise are now available at the DANCENTER located at 4992-2 Euclid Road (behind Best Froducts, off Independence Blvd.) Classes in dance aerobics Monday, Nednesday and Friday in the a.m. and p.m. Ballet exercise Tuesday and Thursdays a.m. and p.m. For more information call 497-4311

SPRING SONG

April can't make up her mind, First she laughs and then she cries. Now she's sulky, now she's kind. One morning weeping, next blue skies.

Confused she smiles a summer smile Then turns toward winter, quickly cools. Her mood lasts such a little while, She makes us all her April Fools. Elizabeth Shaffer Reader's "igest April '80

ART CONTEST

respectively. The contest is My Neighborhood. The contest is My Neighborhood. and all entries should depict something that you like or enjoy about living in our neighborhood. The Civic League is sponsoring an art contest with really great prizes. The theme of the contest is My Neighborhood. and all entries should depict something that you like or enjoy about living in our neighborhood. There are four levels of competition;

Kindergarden through 3rd grade
Fourth and fifth grade
Sixth and seventh grade
Eighth grade and up
Prizes will be awarded to the
winner in each category as
follows; K-3 \$10. gift certificate from K&K Toys; 4th-5th
\$10. gift certificate from
K&K Toys; 6th -7th\$10. gift
certificate from Mother's Reords; 8th-up \$10. gift certificate from Mother's Records.

All entries must be in by May 10th and prizes will be awarded and art work displayed at the May general meeting. We have three judges to determine the winner; they are Mrs. Lynne Sward, Mrs. Mary Ann Romska and Mrs. Mary Heine. Entries will be judged on origionality and adherence to theme. Art should be no larger than 36 by 36 inches and may be in any medium. Please donot put your name on the front, but attach an index card to the back of your entry with your name, grade and phone number. You may drop your art work off at the Newsletter Editor's house at 705 Severn Drive any day between 3 and 7 p.m. Everyone who enters will receive recognition of hisher work and we are looking forward to many fine entries.

STILL NEED A PARENT VOLUNTEER TO WORK WITH THE SWIM TEAM, CALL NORMA JEAN POPE AT 499-3069

CLEAN UP

We are asking for volunteers to help clean up the sides of the road along the grassy area from the point where the median stops to the park on April 18th from 2-4p.m. So, come along and join us in a little Spring cleaning.

MAY GENERAL MEETING

The May General Meeting will be devoted to drug use and related problems in Pembroke Meadows/Shores. Don"t forget the art contest winners will be announced and prizes awarded also. Come and see all our talented entries on display.

BLOCK REPRESENATIVE

The Civic League needs your help. We would like to have a block represenative every so many blocks from the League. This person would welcome new comers and make information available on activites and services available in our area. Call Jan Coleridge at 499-7192 for more information.

PUBLIC SERVICE

Do you like to see unkept yards, full gutters, boats parked on the grass, cars parked up on blocks and other unsightly mess in our neighborhood? Did you know that all you have to do is ANONYMOUSLY call Housing Services at 427-4421 and report it? No need to feel guilty. After all you are helping to maintain all our property values. Or how about asking if they could use some help?

GARDEN CLUB

The Pembroke Meadows/Shores Garden Club meets on the 2nd Thursday of each month at 8 p.m. and always welcomes new members. For more information call Jeanette Wilenbrink at 497-0700.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE for adds and articles is the 2nd Tuesday of each month. For more information call Judy Decaire at 499-3495.

FIRST ANNUAL PEMBROKES
PERDOUS - SHOPES PROKE
MERDOUS CONTES PROCE

WIN PRIZES
AGES 5-18



" MY NEIGHBOR HOOD"

DEADLINE MAY 10, 1982

WINNER'S WILL BE ON DISPLAY AT SAFEWAY